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siPf PrOgress UPDATE
 
By Bob Shapiro, Chairperson

Y our Social Insurance and Public Fi-
nance Section continues to make great 
progress. Both our membership and our 

active volunteers continue to grow. With many 
critical areas in social insurance and public fi-
nance crying for actuarial attention, we need 
all of you to help in (1) identifying and refining 
SIPF projects that respond to the marketplace 
need and provide critical input quickly, and 
(2) assuring these projects are shaped, man-
aged and distributed effectively. Please send the 
SIPF Section your ideas and particular interest 
areas … a note to any of the SIPF council mem-
bers will work.

We held our second annual face-to-face sec-
tion council meeting on Sunday, Oct. 17, 2010 
at the SOA annual meeting in New York City. 
We thanked Ardian Gill for his help in organiz-
ing our first section newsletter and assisting on 
the second. While Ardian’s term on the SIPF 
council has been completed, Ardian continues 
to provide valuable input and support to our 
activities. We also thanked Doug Andrews who 
has been indispensable in putting together the 
second and third newsletters and enabling the 
transition to the editor for this issue, Bill Cutlip.

We also welcomed Tia Goss Sawhney as the 
newest member of the SIPF section council. Tia 
will provide great value in our health care pur-
suits and will take on responsibility for coor-
dination with the Health Section. Finally, SIPF 
council member, Fred Kilbourne, has agreed 
to co-chair the section for the next year. Fred’s 
help will enable us to handle the increasing 
volume of SIPF activity in a timely, effective 
manner.

At the Oct. 17, 2010 SIPF council meeting we 
discussed a number of active SIPF projects, as 
well as additional opportunities that have been 
identified. Major projects either completed or in 
process over the past six months include:

1.  The section’s first webinar, which attracted 
an estimated 1,070+ attendees, was orga-
nized and moderated by Warren Luckner on 
Oct. 14, 2010. The subject was “What Every 
Actuary Can Learn About Public Pension 
Plans.” The webinar panelists included Mita 
Drazilov, Cindy Rynne, Gordon Latter and 
Dave Sandberg. As a webinar participant, I 
would highly recommend purchasing the re-
cording to anyone looking to get up-to-date 
on public pension plans.

2.  We had 10 submissions to our SIPF-relevant 
bibliography write-up contest. The bibliogra-
phies will be peer reviewed and the winners 
announced by the time you are reading this 
newsletter.

3.  We have developed a process to enable “key 
issue briefs” to be prepared and disseminated 
in a timely and effective basis. More infor-
mation on this activity will be forthcoming in 
the near future.

4.  The section is seeking ways in which it can 
better support the needs of government ac-
tuaries. Dwight Bartlett gave a report on the 
section’s objectives and activities to the Mid-
Atlantic Actuarial Club meeting in Baltimore 
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on Oct. 7, 2010. The Mid-Atlantic Actuarial 
Club is the actuarial club “home” for many 
of the government actuaries in the Baltimore/
Washington, D.C. area. Dwight’s input will 
help us to refine our ability to support the 
great work these actuaries are doing.

5.  The SIPF section continues to tighten its co-
ordination with other SOA sections, as well 
as other actuarial professional bodies and 
other professional organizations. For exam-
ple, SIPF hopes to strengthen the “actuarial 
voice” within the National Association Acad-
emy of Social Insurance (NASI).

6.  SIPF held two sessions at the annual SOA 
meeting. The first, entitled “U.S. Healthcare 
Reform—Footing the Bill,” was moder-
ated by Mark Litow and included panelists 
Joe Antos of the American Enterprise Insti-
tute and Jack Burke of Milliman, Inc. The 
second, “Public Finance—How Actuaries 
Should Consider Helping,” was moderated 
by Jeremy Gold and included panelists Em-
ily Kessler, Bob North and Michel Rochette. 
Both sessions were well attended, informa-
tive and involved healthy discussions with 
the audience.

As of Oct. 18, 2010, SIPF had more than 600 
members. We believe that all actuaries have 
professional, personal and business reasons for 
being a part of what we are doing. Please reach 
out to your actuarial associates (as well as non-
actuaries who have interest in this area) and let 
them know about SIPF. We have put together 
a “general presentation PowerPoint” describ-
ing the SIPF Section’s genesis, mission and 
objectives that you can feel free to modify and 
use for others at your local actuarial clubs or 
elsewhere. The presentation PowerPoint will be 
placed on the SIPF website.

Future plans for SIPF include: (1) better sup-
porting actuaries working for government en-
tities; (2) providing timely actuarial education 
and other support on Medicare, Social Security 
and public pension plans; and (3) continuing to 
increase our effectiveness in enhancing and en-
gaging SIPF membership.

The SIPF Section Council would like to thank 
all of you section members for the guidance 
and support you have provided in our first 18 
months of existence. We hope we are fulfilling 
the promise you saw when you joined the sec-
tion.  
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